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Prayer  

Creator Spirit, 

All creation once declared your glory, 

Your laws were honoured and trusted, 

Forgive us our neglect as our country approaches the most critical moment in its history. 

Listen to our prayer as we turn to you, 

Hear the cry of our land and its people 

Just as you heard the cry of Jesus, your Son, on the Cross. 

Help us to replace our national shame with true national pride by restoring the dignity of  

our First People whose antiquity is unsurpassed. 

May our faith and trust in you increase. 

Only then will our nation grow strong and be a worthy place for all who wish to  

make a home in our land. 

Amen 

(Elizabeth Pike, Sept. 1997, Aboriginal Catholic Ministry, Melbourne) 

  



Principalôs News 

Why We Are Here 

I would like to share with you a little story that I feel encapsulates what we are about here at Yidarra Catholic 

Primary school. 

 

There was man, a parent, who was walking past a construction area. There were several workers engaged 

in various activities, and the man asked three of them the same question, ñWhat are you doing?ò 

The first worker replied flippantly, Iôm hauling bricks from one place to another trying not to think about it!ò 

 

The second said, ñIôm earning a living the best way I can.ò 

 

And the third answered, ñIôm building a great school ï a place that will make tomorrow better!ò  

As a primary school principal, I can really empathise with the last workerôs appraisal, because I realise only 

too well that here, in this school, we are not just moving children around from one grade to another, we are 

building for their future and building for our future, as well. Here, we are aiming at nurturing the people who 

will make tomorrow better, and I am extremely proud to be part of that. 

 

As a school, and in particular, a Catholic primary school, we have been given, as parents and educators, one 

of the greatest honours and responsibilities that are bestowed on an individual. We have been entrusted with 

the privilege to help nurture, educate and form the lives of young people in a way that is in accordance with 

gospel values. If we were to really look seriously at this task, it may be considered far too overwhelming to 

even contemplate. 

 

This week in the Board Chairôs Report to the Yidarra School community, our Board Chairperson, Julia Daker, 

reminded us that our school is more than bricks and mortar.  Julia went on to say that whatôs inside the walls 

is the real essence of what makes a school and that is its people. 

 

Our Catholic school is a true community of persons. It may borrow good administration models and practices 

from secular schools but it is not merely a business that produces an educational product. This school 

endeavours to provide the opportunities for students to explore, reflect and integrate a Christian 

understanding of nature, self, society and God to manifest this in their life through behaviours based on love, 

care and forgiveness. 

 

This school wants to assist each of its students to develop a strong, positive self-concept by providing a 

continually friendly, supportive environment based on respect for the person and sensitivity to individual 

differences. It wants to provide its students and parents with the experience of a Christian community at work 

and play. 

  



Principalôs News 

Why We Are Here 

Though parents are the prime educators of their children, the education of a child is not the sole responsibility 

of the parent or the school; it is a happy and informed combination of both. So it is vital that parents are one 

with the school as it endeavours to foster each studentsô growth in personal relationship with Christ. This it 

strives to do by the teaching of Catholic truths and the introduction of students to the Sacraments within the 

experience of their Christian Community. 

 

May a spirit of generosity and goodwill prevail in our school throughout the year, so that the Catholic education 

that occurs here is truly an expression of the mission of Jesus to his Church. May the special character of our 

Christian Community be of benefit to the broader community around us. 

 

School Routines 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let me congratulate all the students for their efforts last week. It was pleasing to see the children return to 

school procedures and formalities with such ease. The participation and reverence displayed by the students 

at our Beginning of School Year Mass highlighted this transition and was most commendable. 

 

It was also wonderful to see quite a number of parents in attendance. This representation is tremendous as 

it is vital that our children see the importance that Mum and Dad place on these celebrations. There is no 

doubt the students appreciate having their parents in attendance whenever possible. 

 

School Priorities 2018 

Attached to this newsletter is an outline of the School Priorities for 2018. This information was shared at the 

Parent Information Night on Wednesday. 
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Parent Information Evening 

It was fantastic to see so many parents attend the Parent Information Evening last Wednesday. The 

opportunity for parents to come together to initially hear about the Vision and Focus for 2018, and then to be 

informed by their childôs class teacher about some key aspects of the particular year level is most valuable. 

In talking with parents over the course of the evening there was a real sense of positivity and excitement. 

Many thanks to the teachers and staff for their efforts in conducting these evenings. 

 

P & F Welcome Night 

We would like to express our gratitude to the P & F for organising an awesome 2018 Welcome Night, special 

thanks goes to Lisa Lindner and her band of helpers. This year IGA Winthrop came on board by supplying 

food which was great appreciated. 

 

School Canteen 

Parents are reminded that Yidarra and Corpus Christi College have a combined canteen. Yidarra parents can 

order online at the quickcliq website . The food is prepared at the Corpus Christi College cafeteria and 

delivered to Yidarra students at lunch time each day. The canteen manager, Jo Court, is calling for volunteers 

to help out in the canteen. If you would like to be on the canteen roster contact Jo directly, on 6332 2520 or 

emailcafeteria@corpus.wa.edu.au or fill in the form in this newsletter. 

 

10 Year Anniversary of the Apology to the Stolen Generation 

On Tuesday, 13 February, 2018 Australia will commemorate the 10-year Anniversary of the National Apology 

to the Stolen Generation. This is a significant day both for the nation but also the Church. A statement from 

the Bishop Don Sproxton is attached to this newsletter.  

 

Student Messages 

Parents please note that we are unable to deliver messages to students during the school day, particularly 

just before the end of the school day. It is essential that students have minimal disruption to their learning and 

classes are not interrupted by notices over the public address system.  

 

Please discuss with your child a backup plan for those times that you may be running late after school. For 

example, if you are not in the normal place for pick up they can go to one of the drive through pick up points. 

Thank you for your support with this policy. 

 

School Code of Conduct 

The school has a Code of Conduct that all members of the Yidarra School community need to adhere to. The 

purpose of the Code of Conduct is to describe minimum standards of conduct in all behaviour and decision 

making to ensure the safety and well-being of students. The complete Code of Conduct for parents is 

published on the school website, click on the link below: 

 

http://web.yidarra.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/YCPS-Code-of-Conduct-and-Guidelines.pdf  

mailto:emailcafeteria@corpus.wa.edu.au
http://web.yidarra.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/YCPS-Code-of-Conduct-and-Guidelines.pdf
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School Board 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our first Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, 28 February. The 2018 School Board consists of 

the following members of our community: 

 

Carmel Costin   Principal 

Fr Phong    Parish Priest 

Julia Daker  

Ryan Menezes  

Fiona Chow 

Ben Grant 

Stephenie Vahala 

Paul Cmrlec 

Will Schaefer   Parish nominee 

Laura Bell-Ocejo  P & F nominee 

 

I look forward to working alongside the members of the School Board to ensure that our children are the 

recipients of the best Catholic education we are able to possibly give.  I realise that it is not always easy to 

find time in the óbusynessô of our lives, but our children certainly deserve, and will benefit from, whatever time 

and support we are able to give. 

 

This year promises to be a very productive year with the Board working with the Leadership Team, P&F 

Association, and staff as we strive to ñGrow, Shine & Become like Jesusò. 

 

May God bless your week, 

 

Carmel Costin 

Principal



Religious Education News  

 

Beginning School Year Mass 

On Wednesday the whole school gathered to celebrate the beginning of the new school year. This Mass 

provided us with an opportunity to come together and pray as one school and parish community. We thank 

Father Phong and Deacon Bruce for their assistance in celebrating this Mass and a huge thank you to all 

the families who joined us.  It was a lovely way to welcome new families and teachers to our school and 

blessing our Year 6 leaders. Thank you also to the children for participating in such a lovely prayerful and 

reverent manner. Well done! 

 

Ash Wednesday Mass 

This Wednesday, 14th February, will be the beginning of Lent, which is marked by celebrating Ash 

Wednesday. This is the day where palms given out at last yearôs Palm Sunday Mass are burnt and made 

into a paste which is then marked as a cross on each personôs forehead. It helps us to remember to turn 

away from sin and be faithful to the Gospel.  The celebration of this Ash Wednesday Mass will commence 

at 9:00am. We would love to see many families come and join us for this celebration. As Ash Wednesday 

is a day of fasting and abstinence, we will not be selling foods containing meat at the canteen, so please 

consider this when placing orders. During Lent, on Fridays the canteen will also not be selling foods with 

meat in them. 

 

Project Compassion 

This year, we will again be supporting the Project Compassion program run by Caritas Australia. This 

yearôs theme is óFor a Just Futureô. In this Year of Youth, Pope Francis encourages us to ñCultivate with love 

the seeds of goodness, beauty and truth that God sows in every generationò.  Each class will be given a 

Project Compassion box to place on their prayer table in their classrooms to put money in. The children can 

donate spare change or make small donations, which we will collect and pass onto Caritas. Students will be 

making Lenten Promises with the classes and part of this may be to donate part of their pocket-money each 

week to this project. Please try to support this cause as much as you can. 

 

10 Year Anniversary of the Apology to the Stolen Generation 

On Tuesday, 13th February, Australia will commemorate the 10-year Anniversary of the National Apology to 

the Stolen Generation. This is a significant day for both the nation but also the Church. As a Catholic 

community, it is important we continue to work with the survivors of the stolen generation and their families 

towards truth, justice and healing. Please keep these people and their families in your prayers. 
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Religious Dates for 2018 

If you wish your child to receive a Sacrament at the St Thomas More parish, you will need to register them. 

A form was sent home with the children in Years 3, 4 and 6, so please return this to your childôs teacher no 

later than Wednesday, 28th February, if you wish for your child to receive a Sacrament.  

 

The Commitment Mass for those students receiving a Sacrament will be on the following dates: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation ï Saturday, 15th September or Sunday, 16th September  

Sacrament of First Holy Communion ï Saturday, 19th May or Sunday, 20th May 

Sacrament of Confirmation ï Saturday, 4th August or Sunday, 5th August 

 

Celebration of Sacraments: 

Reconciliation - Saturday, 13th October 

Holy Communion ï Saturday, 23rd June  

Holy Communion ï Sunday, 24th June 

Confirmation - Saturday, 18th August  

  - Sunday, 19th August  

  

Parent Workshop nights: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation ï Tuesday, 4th September at 6.30pm 

Sacrament of Holy Communion -  Thursday, 10th May at 6.30pm 

Sacrament of Confirmation -  Tuesday, 24th July at 6.30pm 

 

Russell Wylie 

Assistant Principal 
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School Fees 

School Fee invoices have been sent home, please forward your direct debit forms to the Bursar as soon 

as possible. 

 

Fee Discounts for Pension/Health Care Card Holders 

All families who hold a valid Pension/Health Care Card are reminded to produce a copy to the school office 

by Wednesday, 14th February, if you wish to obtain the discount on your school fees.  Please note that 

discounts will not apply if we do not have a current copy.  

 

SEQTA Log-in 

If you are unable to log-in to your account, please email via admin@yidarra.wa.edu.au or telephone the 

office for assistance. 

 

Arriving Late to School 

If your child should arrive after the 8.40am bell they need to report to the front office and sign in late ï this 

will avoid parents receiving an SMS.  

 

Students Going on Holidays 

If you are planning on taking your child out of school during term time, please notify the front office in 

writing at least two weeks prior to your departure. It is not something we recommend, but understand that 

at times this cannot be avoided. 

 

Nut Allergies 

Parents please refrain from supplying any foods that may contain nuts due to students who have 

allergies/anaphylaxis, thank you for your co-operation. 

 

Scholastic Book Club  

Issue One orders are due Wednesday, 14th February. 

 

Calendar - Website 

All calendar events are available from our website and updated weekly, go to - web.yidarra.wa.edu.au 

 

Lost Property 

There are items of school clothing in the lost property box and we are noticing that many do not have any 

name tags. We request that all items of school clothing be labelled. Pens to label school clothing are 

available from the school uniform shop.  
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Medical News  

 

Student First Aid Medical Boxes 

If your child has medication in the sickroom, please check with the office staff for expiry dates and replace 

if needed.  If your child requires medication, please ensure we have this information on file and medication 

is provided to the school. 

 

Defibrillator in Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to inform parents that the school has a defibrillator and our staff members have been trained 

in how to use it. Hopefully, we never have to use it, but it is reassuring to know that we have one in the 

school. The Defibrillator is located in the library at the entrance. 

 

A note from the Community Health Nurse 

Welcome to the new school year. My name is  Lisa Sellers and I am the Community Health Nurse who 

visits your school. 

Community Health Nurses work in schools to promote healthy development and wellbeing so students 

may reach their full potential. A major part of my work is focused on early intervention and the School Entry 

Health Assessment program. 

Community Health Nurses serve as a health contact point for children and their families, providing 

information, assessment, health counselling and referral. The services provided are free and confidential. 

If you have a concern about your childôs health or development, please contact me via your school office 

or at my Community Health Base on 9314 0100. 

For general information on Communicable diseases, Head Lice etc. go to: 

http://www.health.wa.gov.au/ 
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